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October 

Mon 7th  Start of Term 4 
   Yr 12 October Tests begin 
Mon 7th-Fri 11th    Junior Leadership Camp 
Mon 21st  Gippsland Basketball Finals 
Tues 22nd  SGMP Intermediate Band Day 
Wed 23rd  Last Day for Year 12’s 
Wed 30th  Yr 12 Exams Begin 

 

November 

Tue 5th  Cup Day (public holiday) 
Fri 8th  Yr 7 Immunizations 
Thur 14th  Yr 8 OEd Hike 
Fri 15th  Yr 8 OEd Hike 
Tues 19th  Yr 12 Graduation Dinner 
   Yr 8 OEd Lilo Trip 
Wed 20th  Yr 12 Exams End 

What a term! Nic Ryan and I have currently been sharing the role of acting Principals while Scott 
Moorhouse has been away in China and we have had the support and assistance of Brian MacKenzie for 
the last two weeks. Brian is a former Assistant Principal who has come out of retirement to help us out. 
He has been a wonderful addition to the team. 
 
As we approach the end of term 3 and are enjoying the beautiful spring weather, it is a good time to 
reflect on some of the wonderful achievements and undertakings of our students. We currently have six 
students from years 8 to 10 travelling in China with Mr Moorhouse. They have walked the Great Wall of 
China, visited Tiananmen Square and visiting our sister school, Chiangsu No 1, Jiangshu Provence. We 
also have our year 10 German exchange students exploring Europe with their host families and attending 
classes at our sister school, Alfred-Amann-Gymnasium. This exchange strengthens their proficiency in 
the German language and supports their future VCE studies. We must thank Mrs Petra Hopkins for all 
her work in organising the exchange. You can check all these adventures on the college Facebook 
account https://www.facebook.com/MNSCofficial/  
 
Mr Henry Mueller, the college science co-ordinator, was very proud when one of our students, Alex 
Proctor, was accepted in to the Curious Minds STEM program. Well done and we look forward to hearing 
about all her experiences. 
 
As term 4 looms and we approach exams, both VCE and college exams, it is a good time to reflect on 
some of the practices that we know that help our students, your children, achieve their best. I have 
added a factsheet to this newsletter by Andrew Fuller, author and clinical psychologist, on how to 
prepare for tests and exams. One of the most important messages he shares is that everyone gets 
stressed, it is how we prepare and how we respond that helps us cope.  
 
Nic and I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy holiday. We look forward to seeing everyone 

back in term 4. I get a lot of opportunities to take new families around our college and I am always so 

impressed with our students and staff. All members of the Mirboo North Secondary College community 

should be proud of the school and its achievements. 
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Thursday, September 5th was a day out in Melbourne for the year 7 students. 
 
This excursion gave the students the opportunity to extend their knowledge in both history and science. This excursion 
incorporated a visit to the Chinese Museum as part of their studies of Ancient Civilisations in Year 7 History and a visit to the 
Melbourne Aquarium as part of their studies of classification in Year 7 Science. 
 
At the Chinese Museum, students learnt the art of self-defence through a Kung Fu workshop and then learnt about the Han 
dynasty. The ceremonial Chinese Dragon, the Jade burial suit, the feet binding and the many inventions of the Chinese during 
this time were highlights of the tour. 
 
We then had lunch at Chinese restaurant in Chinatown and then walked across town to the Aquarium. The wonders of the 

world under the sea captivated the students as they explored the Aquarium. The 4D Ice Age animation was also a huge hit!!!! 
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New Scientist is an international science magazine full of exciting features and articles. It also publishes selected questions 
posed to readers contributed from all over the world. 7A collaboratively generated a question and sent it off to the editor. This 
week, it’s been published as a feature question. It’s a wonderful question – “Why do some people become interested in science 
and some don’t?” Well done 7A for thinking and asking! 
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A morning tea was held during the week to celebrate the contribution of the many wonderful volunteers who helped the 
school to run the Community op-shop recently. The two week rotation in the op-shop raised over $1600. Funds raised are used 
for programs and services that support the majority of students at the college. Earlier in the year funds were used to provide a 
motivational speaker across all year levels and after its success, a follow up session has been planned for next year. Funds from 
this year’s fundraising effort will go towards new books in the library. A huge thank you to Nicky Cavallaro and Deb Hales who 
together co-ordinate the operations of the op-shop on behalf of the college. This year Deb organised the roster whilst Nicky 
devoted many hours to the smooth running of the shop. It is a tremendous effort and very much appreciated. A big thank you 
must also go out to the many volunteers who work in the shop during the colleges turn. Many of these volunteers no longer 
have students at our school and their time, commitment and continued support is very much appreciated. 
 
Some of the volunteers are pictured below. 
 
Back left: Rose, Denise and Jo 
Front: Anne, Nicky and Deb 

 
 
 
 
 
In recent years, Heather Le Mescam and her team from the Mirboo North Newsagency 
have provided the booklists requirement to families and students in our school 
community. The college would like to thank Heather for her ongoing support and we 
value highly our association with the Mirboo North Newsagency.  
 
In 2020, the colleges booklist requirements will be sourced though Valley Educational 

Supplies in Morwell. Booklist items will be able to be ordered online or by hard copy and 

a book pick up day will be held at the school prior to the start of term 1. Further 

information will be made available in term 4. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

In 2010 Mirboo North Secondary College was most fortunate in receiving a large bequest of funds 
from the estate of the late James Harvey, a local farmer. The sole purpose of this bequest was to 
provide scholarships for the benefit of Mirboo North Secondary College students. 
 
It should be noted that under the terms of the will the moneys can only be used for scholarships or 
specialist program funding and that the monies were to be invested and distributed ensuring that the 
original corpus funds remained in perpetuity. 
 
Mirboo North Secondary College is pleased to be able to advise that it will again be offering James 
Harvey Scholarships in 2019 and that applications are currently open. 
 
Application forms can be found on the College website (https://www.mnsc.vic.edu.au/), alternatively 
printed copies are available through the office. Applications must be submitted before close of 
business Thursday 31st of October 2019. 
 
Anyone with questions regarding the James Harvey Scholarships is encouraged to call the College 
office and leave a message for the volunteer Trustees. 
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